The Secretary,

Senate Economics References Committee,

Room SG.64,

Parliament House, Canberra, 2600.

Submission from Family Planning Tasmania to the Inquiry into the impact of public liability and professional indemnity insurance cost increases

The greatest impact on our public liability and professional indemnity costs this year will be the new requirement by the Commonwealth government that we take insurance cover for each of these risks of $10 million.  Our current cover is for $2m professional indemnity, and $5m public liability, and our own risk assessments indicate that the cover required by the Commonwealth is excessive in relation to the market in which we operate.  Such a requirement can only add to the expectations that huge payouts will continue.

While Commonwealth government funds contribute to the service that we provide, the agreement that we sign makes it quite clear that the Commonwealth is not responsible for our services, or our debts.  Given this, we should be able to make our own risk assessments, and take insurance cover accordingly.

We recommend that that the Commonwealth delete from its funding agreements all reference to the level of insurance cover that its funded independent organisations need.
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